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SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE relating to the county auditor; and amending Ordinance 394, Section 5, as amended, and K.C.C. 2.20.050.

SUMMARY:
The ordinance would amend King County Code to allow the Auditor’s website to serve as the official location, from a public records perspective, for the filing of County audits, rather than the Recorder’s Office. Currently audits are filed in both locations.
BACKGROUND:

County code (KCC 2.20.050) requires the auditor to file a copy of the final audit report with the records and licensing services division as matter of public record.  After the release of the audit to the council, the auditor’s office has been filing with the recorder’s office by sending a memo notifying the report title, date of publication, and the fact that the report is available in the auditor’s office.  At the same time, the auditor’s office publishes the report on its website.

The County’s Recorder’s office has recently notified the Auditor that recording fees will now be charged to all county agencies starting 2012 due to a recent state law change. Since the reports are posted on the auditor’s website as matter of public record, recording or filling with the recorder’s office is not necessary, and is not required by law.  
ANALYSIS
This is a very straightforward and almost ministerial amendment to code that allows the County Auditor’s website to serve as the primary official location for audits to be available as a matter of public record. It is far more likely that members of the public have in the past and would in the future, use the website to find a County audit as compared with going to the Recorder’s Office. Posting audits to the Auditor’s website is current practice and by changing code, the Auditor will not have to pay filing fees which the new state law requires. This saves the County money and is consistent with good government and transparent practices.
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